CAPC Minutes
January 22, 2007
Members present:  Joan Bass, Nathan Borchelt, Jere Boudell, Amelia Broussard, Maria Bullen, John Burningham, Wendy Burns-Ardolino, Nikki Finlay, Joe Johnson, Adam Kubik, Aprillya Lanz, Cherie Long, Judith Ogden, Susan Sanner, Joan Taylor, Chris Ward, and Kurt-Alexander Zeller. 
Non-Members present:  Larnell Flannagan, Susan Hunter, Mark May, Benita Moore, and Tammy Wilson.

1. Minutes from the meeting December 4th, were approved. Minutes may be viewed at http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/curricul.htm . 
2. Minor Policy:
· Ogden gave a brief overview of the concerns from council.  
· Borchelt explained CIM’s position on double dipping and “C” grade requirement.  
· Boudell stated that the CHEM minor allowed courses to be used in both the major and minor since the courses were taken as electives and the program was rigorous.  Burns Ardolino explained that a major and minor could be completed in 120 hours under the revised policy if a major and minor were nested.  It is logical but not for non-nested programs.  She indicated that A&S feel the minimum requirements should be 120 hours.  Zeller  did not get responses from the music faculty but explained that it would be hard to get a Music minor in under 120 hours.  It is very unlikely that Music majors could get a minor with only 120 hours.  If students want the minor they will be willing to invest the time.  Finlay acknowledged that Business allows double dipping, but will change if the policy is revised.  They have similar problems as Music.  Ogden said that finance was set up with this in mind.  Finlay explained that the degree was nested on purpose.  Borchelt stated it was not unusual for math.  Borchelt questioned if the business minors would be opened to other degree majors.  Finlay replied maybe but not for a while.  Ogden questioned if anything different was being done.  Flannagan expressed concern that Teacher Education would not be considered for a minor.  Burns-Ardolino agreed that Teacher Education students wouldn’t have time to have a minor. 
· Borchelt suggested that a student must contact the minor department in order to understand requirements.  M. May thought there needs to be a representative for each minor.  Departments with minors need to appoint someone.  Boudell explained that faculty advise in Natural Sciences.  Hunter questioned if this would make minors more intentional.  The group agreed that yes it would and that is the goal.  M. May will introduce at Orientation so that students are aware of minors.  Ogden questioned if each area should appoint someone.  Long expressed that all departments do not have minors.  Ogden thought each student interested should contact the department and the department would advise.  Burns-Ardolino suggested that all faculty/advisor should be able to advise not just one person in each area.  Burningham reminded Council that is not a function of CAPC.  M. May expressed that it may be easier to have a permanent person.  His subcommittee decided against.  Borchelt listed an example.  Burningham suggested that they read the catalog.  Ogden questioned having a minor department.  Long suggested that it remain in the department to decide.

· Broussard suggested the requirement of a grade of “C” or better in Area F was the feasible.  Burns-Ardolino expressed that it was not standard.  Long said Kennesaw’s policy is a “C” with a major and minor GPA requirement of 2.0.  The policy is clearly stated that the “C” is required.  Broussard restated that the “C” requirement should be the standard.  Ogden called for a motion.  A motion was made by Broussard to change Item 5 grade of “C” or better to count towards a minor.  Bass seconded the motion.  This will allow there to be consistency across campus.  Johnson expressed concern that it wouldn’t be for Natural Sciences and stated that he felt the policy should be to up to the department.  M. May questioned how to deal with students already in progress.  Borchelt explained they would be under the catalog of their entry year and not affected.  Broussard said most institutions require at least a “C” in Area F.  Finlay expressed that it would be consistent.  The vote was called and 9 favored, 6 opposed, 1 abstained.  The Motion was approved.
· Borchelt stated that the 6 hour double dipped amount would vary.  Long said that courses may be counted and leave to department.  May not exceed the maximum.  Burns-Ardolino didn’t agree.  Borchelt restated the need to have a 6 hour max.  Boudell felt that each department is different and the policy is restricting.  Long felt that 15-18 hours for a minor with 12 hours not duplicated was the standard.  Broussard re-emphasized that in Area F 6 hours can count in both major and minor.  Zeller said that there shouldn’t be more than 2 courses counted in both.  M. May explained that the subcommittee had the same concerns.  Moore stated her concern that the Registrar’s Office be more involved in the decision making process.  Burns-Ardolino said that A&S was more in line with the proposed changes.  Bass suggested tabling until the next meeting.  Boudell expressed that the board doesn’t limit and that students will need two additional courses.  M. May stated that the logic of the program makes sense.  Zeller reminded council that the old policy used the BOR policy as a guide.  Borchelt felt Clayton should be more restrictive than the board.  Broussard stated that the 6 hour max should be approved.  Boudell requested that the policy not be approved at the meeting.  There was additional discussion and a motion was made by Zeller, seconded by Finlay to table until the next meeting.  Burningham requested that the policy be addressed at the end of the next meeting.  Council approved tabling the policy change.
· A motion was made by Johnson seconded by Broussard to adjourn. 

The next CAPC meeting will be on February 5, 2007. 
Submitted by:

Tammy Wilson
